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 FROM PASTOR DAN 
 

 

(Jesus said) “Come to me, all you that are weary and are carrying heavy burdens, and I will give you rest.”  

(Matthew 11:28) 

 
Memorial Day has come and gone.  Typically Memorial Day weekend 

is thought of as the beginning of summer!  And for many 

people…summer seems to be a time where work slows down…it’s a 

time of taking vacations …going on trips…or maybe just taking time 

to go to the beach to play, to rest and to get rejuvenated!  I remember 

last summer…occasionally on a Sunday afternoon after church, Chris 

and I would go down to the beach to just sit and relax and enjoy the 

sunshine, the people, the beach and the peaceful sound of the ocean.  

And it was so relaxing that most often…I would fall asleep!  It felt 

like whatever burdens I had just disappeared…at least for a while.  

And I found rest for my soul.  Those times were so precious and 

needed!   

 

Jesus knew life was difficult.  And to add to the normal difficulties of 

life, additional weariness and heavy burdens were imposed upon them 

by the Roman authority and Roman law.  As well as having to live 

according to all of the human-made religious laws back then.  So 

Jesus was telling the people that living according to the love, comfort, compassion, grace, mercy and 

forgiveness of the kingdom of God, which he brought into the world…and feeling his presence in their 

lives…that through all of that…he would give them rest. 

 

In our own day, there are many things that can make us weary…and feel the heavy burdens that we carry.  

Sometimes those are in the form of the guilt we might have of the sinful things we’ve done…or maybe it’s our 

health…or financial struggles…or maybe difficulties with our jobs…or family challenges.  You can probably 

name lots of different things that make you weary…or add to the burdens that you carry.   

 

Jesus says, “Come to me…weary and burdened…and I will give you rest!”  In other words, “I will remind you 

of my love for you…and that I am always with you…helping you…guiding you…forgiving 

you…strengthening you…reminding you that with me, all things are possible.  So, rest in my presence!”   

 

And…admittedly…that might be hard to do sometimes.  But I invite you to pause and to let Jesus work in your 

life to give you rest from your weariness…from the burdens that weigh you down…to remind you that he is 

with you to guide and comfort and nurture and strengthen you for whatever lies ahead.   

 

 

Surfin’ on God’s Grace! 
 

Dan 
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                                        YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY 
 

 

Children’ Ministry Email List:  If you would like to be added to our children’s ministry email list please 

email me at mcleangrobinson@gmail.com 
 

Welcome our NEW MEMBERS of our Sunday School Team! Elizabeth Stuart and Anna  

Smith. 
 

First Friday Fun Nights!  We have had a great year of First Friday Fun Nights this school year!  We look 

forward to resuming in September! 
 
 

Calling all DANCERS! If your child would like to participate in liturgical dancing during  

worship, please contact mcleanrobinson@gmail.com 

Vacation Bible School :  Below are the details. Registration forms attached. If you have any questions, please 

do not hesitate to reach out to Pastor Dan or McLean Robinson, Coordinator of Youth and Family Ministries | 

mcleangrobinson@gmail.com  

Vacation Bible School 

Who: Preschool-Potty trained to rising Kindergarten 

When: June 19-23    Time:  9:00am-11:30am   Cost: $0  

      Theme: Pet’s Unleashed: Where Jesus cares FUR you!  

If you would like to volunteer for VBS let me know! We have a variety of ways you can help, from very simple 

tasks like providing some supplies to helping out each day! Donations appreciated but not required.  

Below is a list of supply items needed for VBS : If you are able to donate, please drop off items in the church 

office.  

• Individually wrapped snacks (no peanut butter)  

• Juice boxes 

• Paper Plates 

• Food Coloring 

• Small plastic bowls 

• Cardstock paper- variety of colors preferred  
 

We are also in need of volunteers for VBS:  If you are able to give any of your time the week of June 19-23th 

please find me at church, call me or email me! You can also let Pastor Dan know. VBS (preschool age) runs 

from 9am-11:30am. We need help checking families in and out, help with crafts, snacks, and games. Please let 

me know if you have any questions!  
 

Do you have a PET who would like to join us?? We are looking for friendly pets and/or exotic pets to do a 

demonstration on Friday June 23rd with our VBS group. Please let me know if you would be willing to join us! 
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                     NEWS BITES 
 

 

 

Holy Communion on the Second Tuesday of the Month!  We invite you to join us on June 13 at 10:30, for a 

short Holy Communion Service in the sanctuary.   This is an opportunity to gather in a small group setting to 

receive the gift of Holy Communion.  And, even if you attend worship and receive communion regularly…it’s a 

chance to gather with others and receive the gift of our Lord Jesus during the week.  So mark your 

calendars…and if you can’t make it this month…make plans to join us in April!  Feel free to contact Pr. Dan as 

well to make other arrangements.   
 

Monthly Men’s Breakfast for June! We will gather on Saturday, June 24 beginning at 8:30am in the 

fellowship hall!  Pastor Dan will arrive around 8am to get coffee started and get things rolling, so come early to 

help out or just to chat.  If you plan to bring something to share for breakfast, please let Pastor Dan know at 

pdannybeachguy@gmail.com.  Hope to see you there! 
 

Beach Worship Season has begun!  Come on out to the beach on Wednesday’s at 7:00 p.m. at the end of Ave. 

F in Kure Beach…about 1/2 mile south of the traffic light!  Bring your beach chair or blanket and come out and 

join us for a short, but meaningful service in the most beautiful sanctuary God has given us!  Hope to see you 

there!  Invite your friends and neighbors!  Also, we have a few spots open this summer for someone to lead 

music for us!  So, if you know of someone who might be interested, please ask them and let me know!    
 

Out of the Pews Gathering for July:  Out of the Pews is a social group for folks who consider themselves 

“middle age”, say 50’s- mid 70’s generally speaking!  For our next event, we will be attending a Wilmington 

Sharks Baseball Game on Friday, July 14!  Gametime is 7pm.  We will meet at the stadium at 6pm.  

Tickets are $10 for general admission.  You can either get your tickets on their website 

(https://shop.wilmingtonsharks.com/holly-springs-salamanders-vs-sharks-6) or at the game that night.  If you 

have any questions, contact either Dan or Chris Keck or Patrick Gavigan!  (Dan: 910-619-8979; Chris: 419-

306-1136; Patrick: 732-850-5648) 

 

Service Ministry Team:  As we our weather is changing towards longer and warmer days here at the beach, the 

grocery items to stock our Food Pantry Box are also changing.  Please find list of “heat tolerant” grocery items 

for the continued stocking of our Box on page 11 of this bulletin.  Questions or suggestions can be emailed to 

MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com or John Ellen at 67jellen@gmail.com.  Thanks for anything that 

you can do to help sustain this community food ministry! 

 

Worship Ministry Team:  We are looking for volunteers to help prepare for and clean up from communion, 

following worship services. If you would like to learn more about volunteering with the Worship Ministry 

Team, please contact Ann Marie Cooper at  ACooper@allstate.com or Lynn kurememorial@kurememorial.com 
 

The Friday Morning Book Group: We will meet Friday mornings at 9:30 AM at Tom and Becky’s (606 

Fourth Street South Carolina Beach) Everyone is welcome. Any questions, contact Becky Wetzel at 571-230-

6289. 
 

Service Ministry Team: Won’t You Be My Neighbor? The phrase, “Won’t You Be My Neighbor?”  is 

automatically associated with Fred Rogers and his long running children’s TV program, Mister Rogers’ 

Neighborhood.  Fred Rogers projected kindness, gentleness, and humbleness.  He often encouraged sharing.  

Our KMLC community recognizes and demonstrates the importance of being neighborly.  Your response to the 

recent email and Bulletin notice regarding grocery supplies for our Food Pantry Box was overwhelmingly 

generous.  The Pantry Box is fully re-stocked!  Thank you so much for your food and monetary donations.  A 

special thank you to Butch and Garner Von Cannon’s Kure Estates Neighborhood group.  That group has 

adopted our Pantry Box and is conducting quarterly food drives to support it. You are all great neighbors!  

For more info MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com 

 

https://shop.wilmingtonsharks.com/holly-springs-salamanders-vs-sharks-6
mailto:ACooper@allstate.com
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Our Church Prayer List: If you have an individual on the "Friends & Family" list that appears weekly in the 

Bulletin, a student, or member of the Military and would like that person to receive a "Thinking of You" card 

from our Church, please email MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com Thank you! 

 

Book Club:  We will meet on Monday June 19th at 5:30 PM in the Fellowship Hall to 

discuss The Great Believers by Rebecca Makkai. Everyone is welcome and there are extra 

copies of the book in the office.  Please let Lynn know if you borrow a “guest” copy. Join us 

for fellowship, food and a usually interesting discussion. 

“The Great Believers is a page turner about illness and mortality. The novel tells, in alternating 

chapters, about a group of friends, most of them gay men, in Chicago in the mid-to-late 1980s, 

and about a woman in 2015 who has gone to Paris in search of her estranged daughter. Both 

halves of the narrative are about senseless loss and the efforts to survive and, if possible, 

redress that loss. Both are about love’s power and love’s limitations.  

The Great Believers is peppered with surprises, a minor wonder in a narrative so rife with dreadfully foregone 

conclusions. As is true of many good novels, writing about it requires considerable navigation around spoilers. 

Suffice it to say that in the mid-80s sections the grim reaper runs rampant, but there’s no telling who’ll be felled 

and who’ll be spared. The 2015 sections are, in their way, a detective story. How, after all, does a mother locate 

her adult daughter, knowing only that she’s somewhere in Paris?” (NYT Review) 

 

Helping Hands @ KMLC:  In 2019, the Service Team formed a group to assist members of the Congregation 

who needed help with everyday activities. Sometimes people needed a ride, to go shopping or to the doctor; 

sometimes a meal or help with laundry was needed; sometimes something unexpected came up and people 

didn’t know who to call. We had a group of people who were ready to help. The group was named "Care and 

Share" and about two dozen people participated when they were available and needed.  The pandemic affected 

many areas of our lives and impacted this group as well. The need to provide potential assistance has not gone 

away, and we are in the process of reviving the group. If you are interested in being a part of our new "Helping 

Hands @ KMLC" group, please complete the form on page 14 and indicate how and when (days of the week) 

you are available. We can then set up an “availability schedule.”  

If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact me. You can place your completed 

form in the Service Team mailbox in the Office or email it to me. maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com. Thank you for 

considering this opportunity to help the members of our KMLC Church family! 
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From the Racial Justice Team!  Local Events coming up to celebrate Juneteenth!  Juneteenth is a holiday 

celebrating June 19, 1865, when union troops arrived in Texas to announce that all the black people being 

enslaved were free.  It became an official holiday in Texas in 1979, and a national holiday in 2021.  There are 

several events taking place this month to honor Juneteenth!  We encourage you to check them out!  You can 

learn more about the events on the Juneteenth Committee Facebook page. 
 

• Juneteenth Gospel Festival 

o Sunday, June 11 from 3 to 5:30 p.m. 

o Williston Middle School Auditorium 

o Free admission 
 

• Teach-In at UNCW 

o Tuesday, June 13, from 1 to 6 p.m. 

o University of North Carolina Wilmington Congdon Hall, 4893 Price Dr, Wilmington 
 

• 100 Black Men Juneteenth Golf Tournament 

o Wednesday, June 14; registration at 8 a.m. and shotgun start at 9 a.m. 

o Saint James Plantation, 4006 St. James Dr., Southport 

o $100 per person/$400 for foursome 
 

• Urban Hike, luncheon and panel discussion 

o Thursday, June 15. Urban hike at 10 a.m., luncheon and panel discussion at noon 

o MLK Community Center, 401 S. 8th St., Wilmington 

o Free admission 
 

• Sorority and Fraternity Step Show 

o Friday, June 17, from 7 to 9 p.m. 

o MLK Community Center, 401 S. 8th St., Wilmington     Free admission 
 

• Juneteenth Festival 

o Saturday, June 17, from noon to 6 p.m. 

o MLK Community  

o Center, 401 S. 8th St., Wilmington 

o Free admission 
 

• Father’s Day Gospel Brunch 

o Sunday, June 18, from 1 to 3 p.m. 

o Harrelson Center, 20 N. 4th St. Suite 214, Wilmington 

o Free admission 
 

• Juneteenth Speak Ya Peace 

o Sunday, June 18, from 2 to 5 p.m. 

o Cameron Art Museum, 3201 S. 17th St., Wilmington 

o Free admission 
 

• Juneteenth Breakfast 

o Monday, June 19, from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. 

o MLK Community Center, 401 S. 8th St., Wilmington 

o $30/adult, $15/child under 12 
 

• Family Movie Night and discussion of “Passing the Baton” Ruby Bridges Story 

o Monday, June 19, from 5 to 7 p.m. 

o MLK Community Center, 401 S. 8th St., Wilmington 

o Free admission 

 

• Juneteenth Pageant Sunday, June 25, starting at 2 p.m. MLK Community Center, 401 S. 8th St.,                                                                                                                        

                                         Wilmington   Free admission 

https://www.facebook.com/JuneteenthWilmington
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    PRAYERS AND INSPIRATIONAL QUOTES 
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About the poet, Lawson Fusao Inada ... 

  

Lawson Fusao Inada was born in 1938 in Fresno, California, a third-generation Japanese American. His 

grandparents founded the Fresno Fish Market, his father was a dentist, and his mother was a teacher. In 1942, 

Inada and his family were sent to internment camps, first in Fresno, then in Arkansas and Colorado; he was one 

of the youngest to live in the camps. He studied poetry and jazz at Fresno State University. His first collection 

of poetry "Before the War: Poems as they happened" was published in 1971. Inada edited the anthology Only 

What We Carry: The Japanese Internment Experience (2000), a major contribution to the record of the Japanese 

American experience. Inada was appointed Oregon poet laureate in 2006. His awards include a Guggenheim 

Fellowship, fellowships from the National Endowment for the Arts, and a Creative Arts Grant from the Civil 

Liberties Public Education Fund. One of his poems is inscribed on a stone at the Japanese American Historical 

Plaza in Portland, Oregon. 
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                               FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

  

During the month of May 2023, we received tithes and offerings from 60 different families. The number of 

weekly contributors ranged from 19 to 31 families. Our Mission Plan is based on tithes and offerings of $18,618 

for this month. We received $22,006, giving us a cushion for leaner months. KMLC members have a variety of 

patterns for contributing - some give weekly, others give larger checks from time to time. All in all, we keep 

supporting our Mission Plan, and for this, we are thankful. 

  

Our Rice Bowl offering for May was earmarked for Soaring As Eagles, a non-profit that supports the needier 

children of our area with enrichment programs and family support. Thanks to your generosity, we are sending 

them $401.00!  Thank you for your on-going support and sharing your resources for KMLC and our 

community. 
 

 

VOLUNTEERING 
 

 

The Help Center of Federal Point:  

Interested in volunteering with the Help Center of Federal Point?  Please contact them directly at The Federal 

Point Help Center 10:00-12:00 Monday through Friday. 7 N 3rd Street, Carolina Beach, NC 28428. (910) 458-

2777  

 

The needs of the Help Center of Federal Point for June:  The Help Center is requesting donations of Canned 

beans (no green beans please), Pasta Sauce, Canned veggies, and Cereal.  All other canned or packaged food 

items or toiletries are deeply appreciated. Pull tab lids on canned items, please. For more information and how 

you can volunteer contact The Federal Point Help Center 10:00-12:00 Monday through Friday. 7 N 3rd Street, 

Carolina Beach, NC 28428. (910) 458-2777  
 

 

 
 

SANCTUARY CANDLE AND FLOWERS 
 
 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sanctuary Candle: Our Sanctuary Candle burns continually, signifying the unswerving presence of the 

spirit of the Lord in our hearts and in our lives. To sponsor the sanctuary candle, choose an available 

Sunday date from the signup form on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall.  Please indicate the 

wording for the loved one or occasion you wish to honor. The cost of sponsorship is $5; an 

acknowledgement will be made in the Sunday Bulletin. For more information, please contact Lynn during 

church office hours at 910-458-5266 or send an email to kurememorial@kurememorial.com. 
 

Sanctuary Flowers:  To sponsor sanctuary flowers, please choose an available Sunday date from the 

signup form on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall.  Please indicate the wording for the loved one or 

occasion you wish to honor. The cost of sponsorship for the floral arrangement is $25.00. Your dedication, 

in memory of/honor of, or celebration will be acknowledged in the Sunday Bulletin. The flowers will be 

displayed in the sanctuary. The arrangement is yours to take home to enjoy after service!  For more 

information, please contact Lynn during church office hours at 910-458-5266 or send an email to 

kurememorial@kurememorial.com 
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JUNE WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 

 
Date Ushers Assisting 

Ministers 

Readers Sign 

Language 

Interpreters 

AV Operators 

June 4 Tom Giardot and 

Mario Piccinin 

Keith Graff Julie Dawson Jen Carter Cory Petermann 

June 11 Stephanie and 

Peyton Hyde-

Miller 

Cory 

Petermann 

John Hughes Jen Carter Marcus Matzke 

June 18 Butch and Garner 

Von Cannon 

Marcus 

Matzke 

Joe Larkin Jen Carter Stephanie and 

Peyton Hyde-

Miller 

June 25 Emery Walters and 

Jack Campbell 

Beth Gavigan MJ Shalanski Amber Lang Colby Shoffner 

* If there should be a conflict with the Sunday that you are scheduled for, please let us know as soon as possible 

who will be filling in for you. Thank you for serving, Jack (jncambell45@yahoo.com) and Lynn 

(kurememorial@kurememorial.com) If you have interest in serving as a Worship Leader please contact Lynn at 

910-458-5266. 

 

 

 

“HEAT TOLERANT” grocery items for stocking of our Pantry Box 

 

Applesauce                Cereals  Cookies Crackers Dried fruits   Fruit snacks 

Granola bars  Coffee   Tea  Oatmeal  Chef Boyardee SpaghettiOs 

Canned beans  Canned soups  Canned vegetables  Canned fruits 

Microwaveable bowls (rice, macaroni/cheese, soups) 

*Cans with pop tops and ready-to-eat foods are especially appreciated! 
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 REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 

 

Homebound, Hospitalized, Special Concerns  Eleanor Lundy, Ellen Prevatte, Maxine Jordan, Lisa Lee, 

Barry Nelder, Joanne Adams, Victoria Sanchez, Aris Mora, Billy Ward, John Walker, Morgan Davison, 

Kaitlin Sprague, Beth Loony, Megan Peoplis, Andra Ciparis, Beth Deaton, Don Bowman, Ruth Ann 

Getsinger, Herb Flamer, Gladys Girardot, Trudy Ford, Ann Scott, Kelly Cahill, Sandra Mullins, Cooper 

Smith, Tammy Gillis, Chuck Shoaff, Graham Robinson, Vickie Hester, Little Molly, Charlene Gibbens, 

Cynthia Petermann, Joeley Seitz, Donna Kern, Dave Harmon, Roman Miller, Nicky Hamm,  Rowan 

Stark, Mel Jones, Brenda King, Dani Cape, Janice Schwartz, Joseph Wright, Cam Traut, John 

Shalanski, Jen Priddle, Clara Motsinger, Tim Smith, Garlon Stuart, Gina Hughes, Kathleen Meyerson, 

Sally Hearne, Brenda Sanders, Bobby, April, Joe, Randy Ray, Matt Laske, Steve Belford, Stephen 

Shearin 

 

Friends & Family   Sandy Hunt (Buckley), Tom Grady, Pat Hankin (Hambel), Senka Gambino, Jean 

Behanna, Rick & Sharon Ellis (Lundy), Terry Ford & Carl Ford (Rehder), Arlo Bond (Jordan), Joey 

(Palamara), Pat Addington (Hearne), Mary Adobato (Vecchio), Megan Manley, Mackenzie Clark (Cox), 

Richard White (Prevatte), Larry Gilbert (Wrenn), Claire Houston, Dave Stultz, Steve Siferd (Keck), Laura 

McMahon (Lundy), Dianne Breed (Jones), Chad & Gail Abernathy (Boone), Olivia Belden & family, 

Fernando Mazzoni (Piccinin), Mark Kavanaugh (Campbell), Craig Vaughn(Graff), Randolph Ray, Mel 

Willingham (Carter), Tom Karnatz (Walters), The McGraw Family (Graff), Stephen Vivar and family, 

Denise Matroni (Edwards), Eileen Lennon, Jerry Pryzwara (Lundy and Kelly), Steve Post, Jean Tennant 

(Hindle), Roger and Marilyn Stowell (Jordan), Shaquana Blount (Keck), Pamela Kline Bell (Buckley), 

Nannette Mauger (Campbell), Ellyn Lombardi (Hargrove), Tony Izokaitis (Korstange/Hargrove), 

Annemarie Wood (Hambel), Brook VanGilder (Hambel), Barbara Murtha (Hambel & Lundy), Marilyn 

Johnson (Wyman), Ben Marable (Wyman), The Carter Poelling Family(Graff), Pam Carter (Walters) 

 

Please pray for the caregivers as they care for those who are ill. 

 

Please pray for the missions of our church Federal Point Help Center / Coupons to Service men’s families 

/ KMLC Preschool / Girl Scout Troop #1535 / Good Shepherd (food & supplies) / Trinity Grove / Katie B 

Hines Senior Center lunch program / The Sunday Lunch Ministry.  

 

Students Attending College / Seminary   Emily Graff-Luther Seminary / Rachel Pivik-Cape Fear 

Community College / Katie Elkin-Luther Seminary / Andro Keck- University of South Carolina / 

Mackenzie Clark-Hood College, Maryland / Matthew Shuttleworth-Cape Fear Community College / Mia 

Shoffner-UNC-W / Sydney Maguire-College of Charleston / Preston Gourville-Vanderbuilt / Kelsey 

Bloch-UNC-W / Kari Bloch-Wake Tech / Jordan Gourville-University of South Carolina / Hawthorne 

Hamm-UNC Chapel Hill,  Isabella Galindo-UNC-W, Donovan Woodie- Cape Fear Community College, 

Sydney Roy/Cape Fear Community College 

 

Military Personnel Serving 

Col Wayne Lett at McDill Tampa; John Brandon in Wayton, Utah; Steven Blum at Fort Bragg; Marley 

Von Cannon at a Naval Base in Walton County Florida; Brandon Muehl at Fort Bragg, NC; Nick 

Schwenker - Fort Benning, GA; Rileigh Fortney - Maimstrom AFB, Montana; Duncan Fortney, 

Mildenhall Air Force Base in the United Kingdom; Pastor Drew Goodson, US Navy Chaplain 
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KMLC STAFF 
 

Pastor:         Dan Keck 

Church Office Manager:      Lynn Galindo 

Musician & Choir Director:                Kristin Woodie 

Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministry             McLean Robinson 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS FOR 2023 

Gayle Palamara, Beth Gavigan, Eleanor Lundy, Ann-Marie Cooper, Christine Hughes, Cory 

Petermann, Marcus Matzke, Roshell Heckendorf, Butch Von Cannon 

 

COUNCIL OFFICERS-  

      President:          Gayle Palamara 

     Vice President:  Beth Gavigan 

     Secretary:          Roshell Heckendorff 

     Treasurer:          Eleanor Lundy 

      
MINISTRY TEAM CHAIRS      COUNCIL LIAISONS 

Worship – Kristin Woodie     Ann-Marie Cooper 

Resource –  Peter Yandow 

Nurture –             Roshell Heckendorf 

Service –    MJ Shalanski                Beth Gavigan  

Discipleship –  Darcy Hearne    

Preschool–  Celeste Carpenter     Eleanor Lundy  

Property –  Keith Graff      Peter Yandow 
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Helping Hands @ KMLC 
 
In 2019, the Service Team formed a group to assist members of the Congregation who needed help with everyday 
activities. Sometimes people needed a ride, to go shopping or to the doctor; sometimes a meal or help with laundry was 
needed; sometimes something unexpected came up and people didn’t know who to call. We had a group of people who 
were ready to help.  
If you are interested in being a part of our new "Helping Hands @ KMLC" group, please complete the form and indicate 
how and when (days of the week) you are available. We can then set up an “availability schedule.”  
 
If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact me. You can place your completed form in the 
Service Team mailbox in the Office or email it to me. maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com.   
 
Thank you for considering this opportunity to help the members of our KMLC Church family! 
 

Helping Hands @ KMLC 
 
Name: _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email:  _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone/ Text: _____________________________________________________________________ 
  
 
I/We can volunteer to assist with the following:  
 

1. Meal preparation/delivery:_________ 
 

Day(s) available:  ____________________________________________________________________ 
  

2. Running errands, such as grocery shopping, dropping something off:________________ 
 

Day(s) available:  ____________________________________________________________________ 
 

3. Household chores or minor maintenance: ___________ 
Day(s) available: _____________________________________________________________________ 

 
4. Driving to Scheduled Appointments: ___________ 

 
Day(s) available:  ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
5. Emergency driving, such as to the ER or Physician’s office: ________ 

 
Day(s) available:  ____________________________________________________________________ 
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               Kure Memorial Lutheran Church                                                                                  
                              June 2023 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00-Beach 

worship 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

 

9:00 Morning 

Clean up 
 

Happy Birthday 
Easton Piccinin 

 

Happy Birthday 

Gary Bianchi 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

10:00- 

Worship/Sunday 

school 

 

1215- Sunday 

lunch 

Happy Birthday 

Robert Rhyne 

 

 

 

 

11:00-Prayer 

Circle meets 

 

2:00 Property 

Care Ministry 

Team meets 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00-Beach 

worship 

 

 

9:30-friday 

morning book 

group 

Happy Birthday 

Karen 

Matthews 

 

Happy Birthday 

Tony Sabetti 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Brian Graham 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

10:00- 

Worship/Sunday 

school 

 

1215- Sunday 

lunch 
 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30-Church 

Council meets 

10:30-Holy 

Communion 
 

11-Prayer 

Circle meets 
 

2:00-Service 

Ministry Team 

meets (Zoom) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00-Beach 

worship 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

Happy Birthday 

Tom Wetzel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Sarah Wilson 

 

 

 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

10:00- 

Worship/Sunday 

school 
 

Father’s Day 
 

1215- Sunday 

lunch 
 

Happy Birthday 

Richard Vecchio 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Cyn-Dee 

Frohlich 
 

Happy Birthday 

Colby Shoffner 
 

5:30 Book Club 

 

11:00-Prayer 

Circle meets 

 

Happy 
Anniversary 
Bill and Deb 

Buckley 

 

 

7:00-Beach 

worship 

Happy 
Birthday 

Chris Creech 

 

Happy 
Birthday 

Deb Buckley 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

 

8:30-Men’s 

Breakfast 

 

 

Happy 
Anniversary 

Robert and 

Marsha Rhyne 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

10:00- 

Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Sunday 

lunch 

 

 

Happy 
Anniversary! 

Jean & Wayne 

Bostic 

 

 

 

11-Prayer 

Circle meets 

 

 

 

Happy 
Birthday 

Eleanor Lundy 

 

 

 

 

7-Beach 

worship 

Happy 
Birthday 

Camden 

Shoffner 

 

 

 

 

 


